SRSG’s decision in the case of
Rodoljub Todorović (case no. 33/08)

After reviewing the Human Rights Advisory Panel (HRAP) opinion in the case of Rodoljub Todorović, Special Representative of the Secretary-General Lamberto Zannier informed HRAP on 13 June 2011 of the following in relation to its recommendations: 

· UNMIK has taken note of the Panel’s recommendation that appropriate steps be taken toward compensation of the complainant for non-pecuniary damage.  However, the current United Nations General Assembly instructions on compensation do not permit the United Nations or its missions to pay compensation other than for material damage or physical harm. UNMIK, therefore, is not in a position to pay any compensation for human rights violations that may have occurred.




